Te Runanga-a-Iwi o Ngäti Kahu

as the duly mandated and authorised representative of the whänau and hapü of the iwi of Ngäti Kahu who exercise dominion over the beaches in their territory from

Rangaunu Harbour to Te Whatu (Berghans Pt).

Welcome to our beaches. 

The whänau and hapü of Ngäti Kahu iwi have belonged to the beaches and seas in our territory and these beaches and seas have in turn also belonged to us for hundreds of years and always will. They include the popular

· Rangiputa (beach)
· Waikakari (Puwheke beach)
· Karikari (beach)

· Omahuri (Maitai bay)

· Merita (beach)

· Patia (beach)

· Perehipe (beach)

· Tokerau (beach)

· Herewaka (Taipa beach)

· Waipapa (Cable bay)

· Koekoeaa (Coopers beach)

· Waitetoki (Hihi beaches)
You are still most welcome and always will be welcome to share them with us and enjoy them in the same way we have always been happy to share them with all New Zealanders.

We ask that you respect our beaches and seas in the same manner that all New Zealanders respect them so that everyone can enjoy them.

It is our wish and intention that you, your children, your grandchildren and all generations of New Zealanders to come will continue to be able to share and enjoy them with us.

English common law which was imported to New Zealand recognises and confirms that Maori own all the foreshore and seabed until such time as title to it has been investigated and then extinguished. Title to Ngäti Kahu’s foreshore and seabed has never been investigated. Current law (the Maori Land Act) provides for Maori to have their ownership recognised and the Court of Appeal upheld our rights to go to the Maori Land Court to do this. Ngäti Kahu will not change its practice of sharing our beaches with all New Zealanders once our ownership is formally recorded in the Maori Land Court. Neither will we ever sell them.
However, the government recently announced that it plans to change this law in order to confiscate the beaches and seas in this area from the whänau and hapü of Ngäti Kahu and vest ownership of them in the “people of New Zealand”. DID YOU KNOW, that this could mean that future generations of New Zealanders may never get to enjoy them? 

Under any proposal that attempts to remove ownership from the whänau and hapü of Ngäti Kahu, nothing will prevent any future government from changing the law again in order to sell these beaches into private ownership. Once they are in private hands you will not be able to visit these beaches freely.

DO YOU WANT TO LOSE FREE ACCESS TO THESE BEAUTIFUL BEACHES?

If not, please support the whänau and hapü of Ngäti Kahu’s continued ownership of these beaches so that they will always be protected, will never be sold and free access to them will always be guaranteed for all generations of New Zealanders.

The whänau and hapü of Ngäti Kahu will never relinquish their rights over their Takutai Moana;- the  ancestral lands of the foreshore and seabed in this area over which they hold mana whenua and mana moana.

For further information please phone Te Runanga-a-Iwi o Ngäti Kahu on 09408 3013 or 025 241 9650 and leave a name and contact number. 

See also the book Te Whänau Moana by McCully Matiu and Margaret Mutu, available at Te Runanga-a-Iwi o NgätiKahu, 21A Parkdale Cres, Kaitaia, or Bayview Service Station, Whatuwhiwhi, most bookshops or through your public library.
